
 
 

 
       December 31, 2021 
 
 

Dear Parents, Caregivers, Staff and Community Members: 
 

RE:  Return to School January 2022 
 
As announced by the Provincial Health Officer, Dr. Bonnie Henry on December 29, 2021, the 
resumption of all K-12 classes in B.C. will occur in a phased approach with all students returning 
to school on Monday, January 10. 
 
For the period of January 4 to 7, schools will be open for students with diverse needs, vulnerable 
students and students of essential service workers.  
 
Please be aware that while there will be learning activities, this will not be considered regular 
instruction; students may not be working with their regular teachers or support staff.  Please email 
your School Principal in advance of sending your child to school. 
 
Important Notation:  Parents and caregivers will be expected to notify their School Principal, in 
advance, via email prior to January 4 if their child falls in one of the three categories and the 
parent or caregiver is expecting to send their child to school.  Please find attached the School 
Principal Email Address Information for the convenience of parents and caregivers. 
 
Return to school for students in K-12 education is being delayed in order to give public health and 
BC schools administrative time to understand and assess the impact of the Omicron variant on 
students, teachers and staff over the holiday break, develop communications and learning plans 
for families in the event of school closures, and to implement enhanced safety plans to support 
the safe continuation of in-class learning. 
 
The BC Centre for Disease Control (BCCDC) has developed additions to the Provincial COVID-19 
Communicable Disease Guidelines for K-12 Settings.  It outlines focused actions and additional 
prevention measures BC schools must implement in response to the recent rise of cases of COVID-
19 due to the more transmissible Omicron variant.   
 

… continued  
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https://www2.gov.bc.ca/assets/gov/education/administration/kindergarten-to-grade-12/safe-caring-orderly/k-12-covid-19-health-safety-guidelines-addendum.pdf
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The Province and Coast Mountains School District 82 encourage eligible students and 
unvaccinated adults to be vaccinated – it remains the best protection against severe outcomes 
from COVID-19, to stay home when sick, and to wear a mask.  The safety of students and staff 
has been our focus from the beginning of the pandemic and we will continue to make decisions 
based on the guidance from health authorities. 
 
Most questions can be directed to your School Principal for assistance.  If you have specific 
questions related to COVID-19, please forward your question to covid@cmsd.bc.ca, which comes 
directly to my email inbox. 
 

       Yours truly, 
 
 
 
 
       Janet Meyer 
       Superintendent of Schools 
 

Attachment: 
 CMSD82 School Principal Email Address Information 
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SCHOOL PRINCIPAL EMAIL ADDRESS INFORMATION 
 

Bear Valley School 
Principal: Jocelynn Drew 
Email: jocelynn.drew@cmsd.bc.ca 

Caledonia Secondary School 
Principal: Keith Axelson 
Email: keith.axelson@cmsd.bc.ca 

Cassie Hall Elementary School 
Principal: Pamella Groves 
Email: pamella.groves@cmsd.bc.ca 

Ecole Mountainview 
Principal: Steve Wallace 
Email: steve.wallace@cmsd.bc.ca 

Hazelton Secondary School  
Principal: Paul Boisvert 
Email: paul.boisvert@cmsd.bc.ca 

Kildala Elementary School  
Principal: Janelle Hittel 
Email: janelle.hittel@cmsd.bc.ca 

Kitimat City High School 
Principal: Nancy Tormene 
Email: nancy.tormene@cmsd.bc.ca 

Kitwanga Elementary School 
Principal: Jaclyn Wells 
Email: jaclyn.wells@cmsd.bc.ca 

Majagaleehl Gali Aks Elementary School 
Principal: Mark Newbery 
Email: mark.newbery@cmsd.bc.ca 

Mount Elizabeth Middle/Secondary School 
Principal: Christine Byrd 
Email: christine.byrd@cmsd.bc.ca 

Nechako Elementary School 
Principal: David Mills 
Email: david.mills@cmsd.bc.ca 

New Hazelton Elementary School 
Principal: Jan Thorburn 
Email: jan.thorburn@cmsd.bc.ca 

Northwest Trades & Employment Training Centre 
(includes Distance Learning) 
Administrator: Geoff McKay 
Email: geoffery.mckay@cmsd.bc.ca 

Parkside Secondary School 
Principal: Jane Arbuckle 
Email: jane.arbuckle@cmsd.bc.ca 

Skeena Middle School 
Principal: Phillip Barron 
Email: phillip.barron@cmsd.bc.ca 

Suwilaawks Community School  
Principal: Pamela Kawinsky 
Email: pamela.kawinsky@cmsd.bc.ca 

Thornhill Elementary School 
Principal: Surinder Dhaliwal 
Email: surinder.dhaliwal@cmsd.bc.ca 

Thornhill Primary School 
Principal: Surinder Dhaliwal 
Email: surinder.dhaliwal@cmsd.bc.ca 

Uplands Elementary School 
Principal: Cory Killoran 
Email: cory.killoran@cmsd.bc.ca 
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